BRISTOL, PROCE SLAND

To The Bristol Town Council.

July 31, 2024

We respectfully request that the Bristol Town Council, after due diligence, concerns raised by abutting property owners, and issues expressed by the Bristol Harbor Commission withdraw the letter of support for the TSL's application for the installation of a pool boat to CRMC that was sent by the Town Administrator.

It appears that the letter Mr. Contente sent to CRMC on June 6, 2023, was based on erroneous information and unsupported assumptions provided by TSL. The majority of TSL's points are fiction, not fact.

In addition, in the requested revised correspondence to CRMC, we support the inclusion of the four recommendations of the Bristol Harbor Commission (see attached request issued on July 1, 2024) along with compliance with the State of Rhode Island Department of Health requirements for swimming pools and an environmental impact study by the RI Department of Environmental Management.

In evaluating this proposal by TSL, it should be evident that the concerns raised by tax-paying residents and the Harbor Commission supersede a dubious, nominal increase in revenues for a private company.

The Bristol Town Council usually receives and files CRMC documents without comment. One would question why this application, fraught with obvious potential problems, should be an outlier.

Respectfully Submitted,

Howard G. Sutton

President Stone Harbour HOA